Class 5 Visit – 13th June 2017

Focus – Sensory Circuits and Maths - Measure
I joined Class 5 and Mrs Tunna after morning playtime which is when they usually start their Sensory Circuits. Mrs Williams and I accompanied one of the children to the hall where Jackson the PE Apprentice was waiting with the circuits already set up. The sensory circuits have many benefits including either to energise a child or calm them down.  
The circuits consisted of a number of equipment set up around the hall:

· A small type of go cart on wheels which is navigated around circles on the floor.
· Dribbling a ball with a hockey stick around cones.

· Shooting some hoops with a basketball.

· A horizontal ladder placed on the floor – hopping on one foot, jumping with two feet or doing more complicated footwork depending on ability.
· Skipping with a rope – forwards and backwards if able.

· Using hula hoops in different ways

· Standing on a bench – throwing and catching a ball or rolling the ball along the bench.
· Push ups on a mat.

These activities help to develop the children’s ability to focus and increase their attention in the classroom. Not all the equipment is used by every child and several children could use the equipment at the same time.
At the end of the session a large therapy ball was rolled around on the tummy whilst lying flat on their backs to calm and settle the children.
Then back to the classroom to join in the lesson with more focus and concentration!

Measure – Money

We re-joined the class whilst Mrs Tunna was asking the children to add together in their heads the cost of 2 items from a shopping list. Then in their table groups they worked through the shopping list sheet adding 2 or 3 items together depending on their ability and writing the sums in their books. 
The children used plastic coins as an aid, choosing the correct coins and arranging them in order to simplify the sum with teacher and teaching assistant support.
The children finished by indicating how well they had understood the task with traffic lights.

I looked through their maths books and saw that they had covered topics in Measure such as measuring in mms and cms; measuring mass; estimating and grouping; greater than and less than; pictograms – tally and finding change. I was impressed, as I always am, with how neat and well laid out they were. There were so many pictures of the children taken while studying the different topics which are a great visual reminder for them.
Thank you to Mrs Tunna, Mrs Williams, Mrs Binnel and all the children of Class 5 for allowing me to join them for some of their day and find out more about sensory circuits and how it can benefit them.

Linda Paul

Parent Governor

